


Transportation, Community and Rural Development Strategic Policy Committee

Minutes of Meeting held on Wednesday 8TH March  at 10am. MCC Chamber Mtek1 &  Microsoft Teams

Chairperson: 			Cllr. Raymond Aughey

Present:
Cllr Sean Conlon		Monaghan County Council
Cllr Brian Mc Kenna		Monaghan County Council
Cllr Hugh McElvaney		Monaghan County Council
Cllr Seamus Coyle		Monaghan County Council

In attendance from Monaghan County Council:
Gareth McMahon	A/Director of Services - Transportation, Community and Rural Development
Orla Brady			Senior Executive Officer - Community Development
Kevin West			A/Senior Executive Engineer – Transportation
Bernadette McArdle		Senior Executive Engineer - Transportation
Seamie McMahon		Administrative Officer – Transportation

Apologies:
	Fergal Mc Mahon, Lorraine Cunningham & Ann Murray

The Chairman Cllr. Raymond Aughey welcomed members to the meeting.

1. Confirmation of Minutes 

The minutes of SPC meeting held on 7th Dec, were proposed by Cllr Hugh McElvaney and seconded by Cllr Sean Conlon and agreed by all.

2. Matters arising from previous minutes
Cllr Sean Conlon stated that in relation to Green Procurement, Cllr Colm Carthy had raised a motion at a recent Council meeting requesting that the Government introduce an environmental clause for all future tenders for public construction projects. Distance travelled by a supplier should be considered as a part of this clause.

3. Rapid Build Active Travel Facilities 
Bernadette McArdle gave a presentation on the Rapid Build Active Travel Facilities. The presentation stated that new Active Travel Schemes should be designed around existing facilities. The members welcomed the report. A discussion was had with regard to HGVs in town centres. Gareth McMahon stated that a strategy for Monaghan Town had been agreed and that 4 axel HGVs would be removed from the town centre. He added that a by-law wasn’t required, all that was needed was new signage and a CE order. It is the MDs responsibility to advance this. The members agreed that it was important to get the balance right between what HGVs were allowed into town centres and what the requirements of business were.
Bernadette McArdle gave the members an update on the various active travel schemes throughout the county. The members welcomed the updates.

4. LIS
Kevin West updated the members on the LIS scheme. The members welcomed the update. Members asked for clarification on the priority list. Kevin stated that lanes were prioritised on the basis of the condition of the lane and  value for money, he added that medical issues of a resident can also be used in prioritising a lane.  Currently we are not accepting new applications under the LIS Scheme due to the high volume of current applications. 
Cllr Raymond Aughey asked for an update on CIS, Kevin West stated that he hoped to be in a position to carry out 1 CIS project in each of the 3 MDs.
A discussion was had on the use of local contractors. Gareth McMahon stated that Monaghan County contractors could only do surface dressing and that this was done ‘In House’ by MCC. Kevin West added that the tender for stone always included marks for proximity to the MD which resulted in local contractors been awarded these 

5. LECP
Orla Brady updated the members of LECP. Contracts have been signed with KPMG and work has begun on the development of the LECP. It is hoped that a draft plan will be ready by June with a final plan in September. Members welcomed the update.

6. Peace Plus
Orla Brady updated the members on Peace Plus. Local Action Plan consultation events have been held in each of the Municipal Districts. An online consultation event has also been held. .  The feedback from the consultation events will help inform our PEACEPLUS Action Plan and ensure that the needs and priorities identified in the plan reflect those of our communities.  It is expected that the PEACEPLUS programme will open late Spring with programme activity starting in 2024. Members welcomed the update.

7. Leader 2023-27 
Orla Brady updated the members on the leader programme, she stated that there was an opportunity for MCC to deliver the Leader programme. EOIs had been received from MID and MCC to deliver the programme.  Funding of €50k has been secured for each group to develop a strategy.  The members welcomed the update and stated that it would be beneficial if MCC were to deliver the programme.

8. Community Recognition Fund – Ukraine Response  
Orla Brady told the members that there was approximately €880k of funding available for project within the MDs Submissions have been made through the MDs and a final decision made by the 15th of March. A discussion was had in relation to the number of Ukrainian refugees in the county and all agreed that more accommodation was required.

9. AOB
The meeting dates for 2023 were agreed – June 6th, Sept 5th and Nov 28th all at 10am in the Council Chamber

Meeting concluded.
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